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CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF MONITOR 
SPECIAL MEETING 
NOVEMBER 12, 2013 

 
The Supervisor called the meeting to order at. 3:00 p.m. 
 
Members present:  Brandt, Kowalski, Pike, Arnold, Miller          
Members absent:   Kochany, Malkin 
 
Jennifer Garza, Project Manager from Spicer Group presented information regarding a new 
Stormwater, Asset Management, and Wastewater (SAW) Grant that became available in October 
2013 through the Michigan Finance Authority (MFA) and the DEQ, which would provide 
funding for the DWS televising and inspection of the township sanitary sewer system and 
establish an asset management plan for the system. 
 
Applications for the grant open on December 2, 2013 and would be awarded on a first come—
first served basis. The grants have a $2,000,000 cap per community.  The first $1,000,000 
requires a 10% local match and the second $1,000,000 requires a 25% local match.  The local 
match is not eligible for loan assistance.  Communities that are considered “disadvantaged” by 
the DEQ in receivership, operating under emergency manager, or operating under a consent 
agreement under the Local Government Fiscal Responsibility Act can receive a 100% grant with 
no local match required.   Grant recipients must proceed with a project for which grant funding is 
provided within 3 years of grant award or face repayment of the grant plus interest.  For the asset 
management plan grant, this means significant progress as determined by the DEQ toward 
achieving the funding structure to implement the asset management plan. 
 
The fee for Spicer to submit the grant application on behalf of the township is a lump sum 
amount of $2,500. 
 
Ms. Garza also submitted a Sanitary Sewer Asset Management Plan SAW Grant Agreement for 
Professional Services.  Spicer Group’s scope of services for the project are as follows: 

1. Develop an Asset Management Plan 
2. Develop Level of Service Documentation 
3. Define the Critical Assets 
4. Determine the Minimum Life Cycle Costs 
5. Develop the Long-Term Funding Plan 

 
Spicer will work in conjunction with DWS.  DWS will continue to subcontract the cleaning and 
televising of the township’s sanitary system.  It is estimated the total cost to be approximately 
$205,000 based on an estimated 32 miles of sanitary sewer in the system that is  older than 20 
years. 
The fee for Spicer to complete the 1. Asset Management Plan Phase is estimated to be $505,000 
with a total cost of $710,000 for the grant project.  The SAW Grant will cover 90% of the fee, 
with a cost to the township of approximately $71,000 as the local match.   
 
The Spicer agreement is contingent upon the Township being awarded and accepting SAW 
Grant funds. 
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Motion by Miller supported by Arnold to accept the proposal submitted by Spicer Group to 
prepare and submit the SAW Grant application on behalf of the township for a lump sum fee of 
$2,500. 
Roll call vote: 
Yes:   Brandt, Kowalski, Pike, Arnold, Miller 
No:   None 
Absent:  Kochany, Malkin 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Brandt supported by Pike to adopt Resolution R-2013-013, a resolution authorizing 
the SAW Grant Agreement between the MFA, the DEQ, and the township in the amount of 
$710,000 as follows: 
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The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cindy L. Kowalski, Clerk    Gary A. Brandt, Supervisor 


